
Livonia Public Schools______________________ 
Director of Operations  

 
Date: September 14, 2018 
 
To: Andrea Oquist, Superintendent 
    
From:  Phillip Francis, Director of Operations 
 
Re:   High School Dugout Bid 
 

As mentioned in my previous memo on this subject, three bids for the Churchill 
and Stevenson dugout projects were opened on the afternoon of September 12, 
2018. Post-bid interviews were conducted over the next two days with the two 
lowest bidders. 
 
After discussing the results of the interviews, and considering the scope of work, 
the costs associated, and several other factors, we would like to bring to the 
Board a recommendation to engage Axiom Construction Services Group, 
Whitmore Lake, Michigan, to complete the building of softball dugouts at 
Churchill and updating the baseball dugouts at both Churchill and Stevenson. 
Axiom is known in the industry for working construction projects in schools 
around the Metro Detroit area. In fact, Axiom built the dugouts at Clarenceville, 
Hazel Park, and Walled Lake Western High Schools. We are confident in 
Axiom’s ability to complete the work on schedule and within the District’s budget.  
 
Attached are the recommendation letters of Plante Moran CRESA, Owner’s 
Representative, and Foresite Design, the District’s designer for the athletic field 
projects. We will also bring copies to the Committee of the Whole meeting on 
September 17, 2018. Please contact me with any questions on this matter. 
Thank you.   
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